DECEMBER 8, 2010

     A public hearing on increasing the water and sewer usage rates by 15% and raising the fire hydrant rental fee to $3,450.00 according to the provisions of the SEWER ORDINANCE & WATER ORDINANCEof the Madrid Sewer District No. 1 & Madrid Water District No. 1 of the Town of Madrid on the following proposal to amend the Sewer Ordinance of Madrid Sewer District No. 1 as follows and amend the Water Ordinance of the Madrid Water District No. 1 as follows:

1. Section 6 (c ) 100 % of the annual budget of the metered use water according to the following formula:

Sewer (No. 1)  0 -  2,000 * gallons 14.67 per M gallons

                        2001-7,000 gallons 3.90 per M gallons

                        7,001-12,000 gallons 1.95 per M gallons

                       12,001-22,000 gallons .98 per M gallons

                       22,001-infinity gallons .71 per M gallons

· This is a minimum charge for sewer service accessibility.

            Water (No 1)   0 - 2,000*  gallons   $13.29 per M gallons

                                   2,001 - 7,000           $ 3.55  per M gallons       

                                   7,001  -12,000         $ 1.78  per M gallons       

                                   12,001- 22,000        $ 0.89  per M gallons

                                   22,001-Infinity          $ 0.64  per M gallons                                                                       

     Notes: * This is the minimum charge amount for water service accessibility

 Also a proposed increase in the hydrant rental charges to the Fire District to $3,450.00 annually. This is due to increased costs of replacement hydrants, materials and labor.

     The hearing was called to order at 6 pm in the Town Office.

    Members present: Joseph Finnegan, Supervisor, Tony Cooper, Kevin Finnegan, Tim Thisse, David Fisher, Judy Hargrave, Town Clerk and Bill Barkley, Highway Supt.

     Also present: Garry Wells, Lloyd Grandy, Chad Rice, Laura Merrill, Jeff Gilson,Aaron Jarvis, Kim Bisonette and Andrew McAdoo.

     There was no public comment on increasing the water and sewer rates. David Fisher made a motion, second by Tim Thisse to close the public hearing at 6:15 pm.

     The public hearing on the franchise application submitted by SLIC Network Solutions to provide cable tv services to the residents of the Town of Madrid was called to order at 6:15 pm in the Town Office.

     Andrew McAdoo explained that the cable television service will be in areas currently not serviced by Time Warner Cable and he will provide the Town with copies of the updated agreements as soon as he receives them. The public hearing was closed at 6:40 pm.

    The regular Town Board meeting was called to order at 6:40 pm.

     Public Comment: Chad Rice from New Horizons Wireless inquired as to whether the Town had made a decision yet about allowing his company to install wireless internet service equipment on the water tower. The Board has not yet reached a decision; they will let him know in the near future. Chad also wanted the Board to know that Ridgeview does not own Premier Wireless.

     Laura Merrill reported on behalf of the Planning Board, there were concerns regarding Corrine Sinclair’s beauty salon and possibly running a boarding house at her property. They have Jeff Gilson looking into this matter. Dan McGrath resigned as the Chairman of the planning board, however he will continue to serve on the planning board. The planning board also discussed a few places that have a problem with garbage. Jeff Gilson will issue citations to the owners of these properties. Jeff has issued 10 permits since the October board meeting.

     Aaron Jarvis gave the board an update on the WWTP project. Aaron has a price of $141,800 from Fiacco Construction to install a canopy over the WWTP, this would be change order #1. David Fisher made a motion, second by Tim Thisse to approve the change order #1. All were in favor. Aaron will talk to Fiacco about turning in their payroll certifications.

     Kim Bisonette stated that the town currently charges a flat rate on the taxes for the first payment on the WWTP project. The board will have to hold a public hearing to change this to ad valorem. Currently there are 262 parcels in the sewer district so for the $50,375 payment it will cost each parcel $192.27.

    The board reviewed the monthly report. David Fisher made a motion, second by Tony cooper to transfer $2500.00 from A1600-1620-2 to A1600-1620-4. All were in favor.

     Tony Cooper made a motion, second by David Fisher to transfer $1,675.13 from A7100-7110-4 to A1600-1620-4. All were in favor.

     David Fisher made a motion, second by Tony Cooper to transfer $2,089.19 from A7310-7310-1 to A7310-7310-4. All were in favor.

     Tony Cooper made a motion, second by Kevin Finnegan to transfer $350.00 from A7400-7510-1 to A7400-7510-4. All were in favor.

     David Fisher made a motion, second by Tony Cooper to transfer $55.47 from A7100-7110-4 to A7400-7510-4. All were in favor.

     Tony Cooper made a motion, second by Kevin Finnegan to acknowledge receipt of the monthly report. All were in favor.

     The board reviewed the monthly bills. Tim Thisse made a motion, second by Tony Cooper to pay the monthly bills. General #355-388 in the amount of $23,790.42, Highway #191-210 in the amount of $36,382.47, Water #101-104 in the amount of $348.96, Sewer #61-66 in the amount of $3,830.03 and Light District #12 in the amount of $1,296.32. All were in favor.

     Communications: A letter was received from the NYS Department of Parks & Recreation stating that the United Church is now listed on the National Registry.

      National Grid sent a letter stating that we have a new account representative.

     Census Bureau sent a letter asking the Town to check the boundaries for accuracy.

     Bill Barkley: Bill reported that the two shifts for the highway crew is working efficiently. Bill reported that the chargebacks for the water district are $8,883.31 for this year.

     Old Business: The Supervisor is going to order a computer as he had approval earlier in the year to do so. The Highway Supt. is also going to order a computer as the old one he has does not run properly.

     New Business: The person who was keeping the walkway across the bridge clean is no longer able to do so. Bill will check and see if there is a snowblower at the skating rink that can be used to keep the walkway clean.

     Tim Thisse made a motion, second by Kevin Finnegan to approve the minutes of the previous meeting. All were in favor.

    There will be a special meeting on Wednesday, December 29, 2010 at 4 pm to pay the year end bills and any other business brought before the board.

    Kevin Finnegan made a motion, second by Tim Thisse to adjourn. All were in favor.

    Meeting adjourned at 8:05 pm.

_______________________

Judy Hargrave, Town Clerk

